phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 budget.director@budget.ks.gov

Jon Hummell, Interim Director

Sam Brownback, Governor

January 31, 2014

The Honorable David Crum, Chairperson House Committee on Health and Human Services Statehouse, Room 512-N Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Crum:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2524 by House Committee on Health and Human Services

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2524 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2524 would amend current law regarding the reinstatement of revoked licenses and reinstatement fees for the Board of Nursing. The bill would allow the Board to revoke a license for three years and would establish a reinstatement fee of a revoked license at \$1,000. The bill would also delete the requirement that the Kansas Federation of Licensed Practical Nurses submit a list of licensed practical nurses to the Office of the Governor for selection to the Board of Nursing.

The Board of Nursing indicates that passage of the bill would require the agency to make changes to regulations. The fiscal effect of making those change would be negligible.

Sincerely,

Jon Hummell,

Interim Director of the Budget